
 

 

October 11, 2021 

PUBLIC HEARING ON PRELIMINARY BUDGET 

and 

Regular Meeting  

 

Present were:  

Supervisor Lisa Van Winkler       

Councilman Roger Vaughn    

Councilwoman Dorayne  Peplinski         

Councilman Leslie Miller            

Councilman Jeffrey Crockett 

Hwy Supt Aney 

Town Clerk Halkowich Also present:  Glenn Armstrong 

of the Planning. 

 

Supervisor Van Winkler opened the Public Hearing t 

7:35.  No one appeared for or against and no 

changes were present.  Motion by L. Miller was made 

At 7:45 to close the Public Hearing and second by R. 

Vaughn. 

    All - Aye 

  

Motion by R. Vaughn and second by L. Miller to 

accept the minutes of the September minutes.  

    All - Aye  



Motion by D. Peplinski and second by L. Miller to 

accept the Supervisor's report. 

    All - Aye  

 

Motion by R. Vaughn and second by J. Crockett to 

accept the Town Clerk's report. 

    All - Aye   

 

Glenn Armstrong updated the Board on a proposed 

Solar Farm in our town.  Hyde is going to look into 

some of the points we will need to cover in regard to 

this project.  It may be large enough that we will not 

have any control.  The Planning Board and Hyde 

Clark, our attorney, have been schedule to meet 

with the Board at the December meeting. 

 

Supervisor Van Winkler told the Board that the matter 

of Ambulance coverage has not been settled yet 

but that our certificate of need has been rejected.   

 

A request from Justice Kenneth Miller for a Court 

Clerk was discussed.  Councilwoman D. Peplinski will 

check with other Towns our size to see what their 

status on this matter is and what the pay rate is. 

 

 

Supervisor  Van Winkler reported that it does seem 

that the funds from the American Protection Act may 

used toward our salt shed. Glenn Armstrong 



requested that all Town Officials and the Planning 

Board have an independent E-mail address listed on 

the Town web page.  This will have an extra cost for 

each month to the amount charged for the web 

page. Motion by J. Crockett and second by D. 

Peplinski. 

    All – Aye  

 

Motion t change the meeting date and time from 

November 8, 2021 to November 4, 2021 to start at 

6:30 instead of 7:70 was made by L. Miller and 

seconded by J. Crockett. 

    All - Aye  

 

Motion by L. Miller and second by R. Vaughn to pay 

General Accounts 87 – 96 in the amount of $2,673.94.     

    All – Aye 

 

Motiin by D. Peplinski and second by L. Miller to pay 

Highway Accounts 157 – 170 in the amount of 

$12,846.83. 

    All – Aye 

 

Motion to adjourn by J. Crockett and second by R. 

Vaughn. 

    All – Aye 

 

Meeting adjourned at 10:50. 



All Aye NEXT MEETING:    

NOVEMBER 4TH  

    

    beginning at 6:30  
 

     REGULAR MEETING AND BUDGET VOTE 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


